
               
            

   

 
  

   
    

  
  

  
  

  

      

               
                    

                    
               

                 
          

 

                
                

             
              
                  

              

                
              

               
            

           
                

                
 

                
                  

                
              

               
                 
                 

                  

   

    
   

   

4 April 2018 
JLT Employee Benefits 

The St Botolph Building, 

Peter Swan 
138 Houndsditch, 
London EC3A 7AW 

Project Manager 
Investment Consultancy Market Investigation www.jltgroup.com/eb 

Competition & Markets Authority 
Victoria House 
Southampton Row 
London 
WC1B 4AD 

Dear Peter 

Response to Working Paper: Asset Manager Product Recommendations 

We have pleasure in providing some comments on the above paper and responses to the proposed 
remedies. As you will be aware we have chosen not to participate in the confidentiality ring set up in regard 
to this paper. Our view is that there will be a limited number of parties, independent of the firms who are 
the subject of investigation, who have the knowledge of the sector and the necessary statistical expertise to 
critically examine the findings. We expect the larger firms to participate and we have no reason to believe 
further investigation by our appointed adviser would provide any unique findings which would invalidate the 
analyses. 

The conclusions of this paper are unsurprising to the extent that had the analyses come to radically 
different opinions to that of the FCA study, it would have cast severe doubts over the FCA study and its 
conclusions. Indeed we would be surprised if the further working papers do not reach similar conclusions. 
This confirms our earlier thoughts that a reference to the CMA was unnecessary and time was being lost 
until any new regime was put in place. That is not a criticism of the CMA’s work or thoroughness with 
which we continue to be impressed. Rather it is the necessity which we would question. 

Turning to the findings of the WP, we are surprised that the relevance of the asset manager 
recommendations in the total “performance” is given so little prominence being only referenced in page 6. 
Whilst it is not insignificant, the larger plays are around strategy (growth/matching and fitting to the clients’ 
objectives), long/short term funding plans, covenant aspects (ability to withstand volatility shocks), and 
attitude to risk (appetite and needs for predictability, low volatility, higher matching strategies, passive 
rather than active). These aspects are suggested as accounting for 90% of the returns. What is more 
important is that this represents 90% plus of the considerations in setting strategy and setting the 
benchmark. 

Our next comment is in relation to the gross/net performance issue. Comparing gross to benchmark is a 
measure of the ability of the manager to vary the shape of the portfolio and to pick stocks, i.e. what active 
management is about. The question as to whether the performance net of fees exceeds the benchmark is 
really about the merits of active versus passive managements. This presupposes that any constraints (e.g. 
ESG; value investing or large cap) which the client requires of his portfolio are similarly reflected in the 
benchmark. Whilst you correctly state that investors can only invest on a net of fees basis, then the 
benchmarks should equally be set on a net of fees (albeit passive) basis, which we suggest is not the 
standard approach. Our last concern about the net of fees comparison in this investigation is that this 
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